 ENVIRONMENT SUB-COMMITTEE

18th December 2018
Present:  Cllrs. Mrs M Webber, Deputy Chairman, K Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson.
0 members of the public.
In Attendance: The Clerk

12.1 The members reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on the 27th November 2018
An apology had been received from Cllrs. B Alldred and Mrs S Bland
12.2. Matters Arising:
12.2.1 Verges at Mee Brow - members noted that the quotation from the Grounds Contractor for periodic spraying of hedgerow undergrowth had been passed to the Borough Council Officer for advice.
12.2.2 – Road traffic congestion – members noted that a meeting with Borough Officers had been held on 10th October. Complaints about the proposed parking restrictions would go to committee in January 2019, details to be circulated. Ideas regarding extra parking provision were still being considered. 
12.2.3 – HS2 - members noted that the proposed letter to the Transport Secretary had been submitted, and that pleas for similar letters of objection to be sent in had been circulated to businesses and groups in the area.
12.2.4 – Common Lane/Broseley Lane Traffic Calming – members noted that the Borough Officer had been informed that the Parish Council would oppose the proposed “build out” scheme.
12.2.5 – members noted that councillor’s rejection of the proposed Summer Play Scheme had been submitted.

12.2.6 – members noted that the draft gambling policy had been posted on the parish website.
12.2.7 – members noted that the response to the request from Great Sankey Parish Council for support of Warrington Food Bank had suggested an application for a stall at Community Day 2019.

12.2.8 – Local Plan housing formula – members noted that the consultant had submitted a comment on behalf of Culcheth and Glazebury and Croft Parish Councils.

12.3 HS2
Members noted and approved responses to the environmental and equality working draft consultation statements for submission. The Clerk
12.4 Neighbourhoods/Community reports.

Members noted that there had not been a meeting during the period. 
12.5 Law and Order Issues.

Members noted a request from a resident of Culcheth Hall Drive for a letter to be sent to the Head Teacher at Culcheth High School pointing out recent damage caused to her property. It was agreed that a letter should be sent to the Head Teacher expressing councillors concern The Clerk
Members also noted a comment about the detail and accuracy of the monthly Police Report.

12.6 Parish Council meeting – members noted that the deputation from Glazebury at the November meeting had been repeated at the December meeting where it had been agreed that the Clerk would try to arrange a public meeting with the Police and Borough Officers. The Clerk
Members also noted that the proposed meeting with the Borough Council Officer regards a tree planting programme was still outstanding. The Clerk

12.7 Correspondence – The members noted:
Mr Lyon – a quotation for cleaning of the Common Lane Bus Shelter and the Teens Shelter. It was agreed that arrangements should be made for periodic cleansing at both sites The Clerk.
Neighbourhoods in Warrington - Warrington Borough Council – details of the roll out of defibrillators in Community Centres.
A resident – a complaint about Culcheth Green drainage had been passed to the Borough Council for action.
An unsigned paper in support of local opposition to HS2
12.8 Other business:
There were no items of other business

12.9 The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 29th January 2019 at 6.00pm at The Culcheth Centre, followed by the Community Day meeting at 7.00pm

Public: 
No members of the public present.
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